Murton British Legion War Memorial
Brief History

These three scrolls were commissioned by the Murton Mining Federation and were originally fitted in an oak case comprising of three segments. This was mounted in the original Miners Welfare Hall (part of which is now used by the Methodist chapel opposite the Glebe Centre.)

The scrolls were designed by a Mr Thomas Summerbell of Sunderland and cost £200, they were unveiled at a ceremony presided by Mr James Gray JP on 6th December 1920 and the unveiling ceremony was performed by the Rev. G.W. Anson Firth Vicar. The Murton Prize Band played the "dead March" and the Last Post was sounded by Messrs E.R. Vest, J. Vest and J. Bowman. (See newspaper article Northern Echo 1920.)

When the new Miners Hall (now the Glebe Centre) was built and the miners moved from the old to the new building (opening ceremony 25th April 1964) the scrolls were left in the cases in the old building. These remained in the old building until March 1965 when Cllr John Cummings (our former MP) noticed the glass panels were broken and with the permission of Rob Luke from the Mining Federation board removed the 3 scrolls from the original casing and took them home for safe keeping. In 1968 Cllr Jack Toft took the scrolls to Durham County Council to get new cases made, on completion Cllr Toft made arrangements with the British Legion committee to have them located in the Murton British Legion (now the Colliery Club.)

Early in 2014 when the committee of the British Legion were concerned about the possibility of the place closing, they contacted the Heritage Society and asked if they could be removed and relocated for safe keeping. The Heritage Society organised the scrolls to be collected by the Murton Parish Council Workers and taken to the Glebe Centre for safekeeping.
In 2014 Murton Heritage Society was successful in obtaining funding for a WW1 Commemoration Project which included the restoration of both the Victoria Club and British Legion War Memorials. The funding was provided by the County Durham Foundation together with our two Durham County Councillors Alan Napier and Joyce Maitland (from their neighbourhood funding allocation) for which we are truly grateful.

The WW1 project was a joint venture organised between Murton Heritage Society, Murton Parish Council, Murton Welfare Association, Murton British Legion, Murton Cubs, Dalton Le Dale History Society and the Durham Light Infantry Museum.

The scrolls were restored and new cases made by Stanegate Restorations and Replicas, a reputable restoration company who have undertaken a wide range of restoration projects for Beamish Museum and other organisations.

The memorial was returned in 2015 and was reassembled and fitted by Murton Heritage Society.

The Heritage Society would like to thank all who contributed to the success of our WW1 commemoration project and restoration of these unique memorials.
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